Tamil Nadu Electricity Board Engineers’ Sangam

sL8pwr® Blesrary eurdlu Gurpwreri FmisLD
Regd. No. 124/MDS (Recognised)
(Affiliated to All India Federation of Power Diploma Engineers)
144, Electricity Avenue, Anna Salai, Chennai - 600 002.
44, Ramasamy Garden Street, Royapettah, Chennai - 600 014.
Phone : 28521968, E-mail: tnebes@yahoo.co.in

PRESIDENT GENERAL SECRETARY GENERAL TREASURER
Er. A. ANTONY PADOVARAJ Er. V.S. SAMPATHKUMAR Er. G. KARTHIKEYAN
9443872166 9840956783 9841150516
To

THE CHAIRMAN cum MANAGING DIRECTOR,
TANGEDCO,
Chennai-600 002.

Lr.No.GS/TNEBES/F1/D.10/ 2022, Dt. 29.08.2022

Respected Sir,

Sub: Transfer of Engineers in Enforcement Wing — Board works and revenue
will get affected — suggestive measures for reconsideration of transfer
orders - represented regarding.

Ref: 1. Memo. No. 050172/G.11/G.111/2022- 1, Dated 24.08.2022
2. Memo. No. 048091/835/G.13/G.131/2022, Dated10.08.2022

Administrative transfer orders has been operated for Assistant Executive
Engineers and Assistant Engineers / Junior Engineers Grade | categories working in

enforcement wing as per the references cited above.

We are totally shocked to see this exercise as it has been made without
following the norms and procedure usually done while posting an Engineer in an

Enforcement wing.
We would like to highlight the following points in this regard.

>  Our Sangam is not against any transfers done on Administrative grounds
carried out for the welfare of the Board.

>  Yet we had raised our apprehensions numerous times against operating
transfers to special areas such as MRT, GRT. P&C, Special
Maintenance, Enforcement and other areas which needs experience and

expertise.
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Moreover we had requested exemption from transfer for these special areas

as they don’t come under the public contact (consumers).

> Shifting of experienced persons in enforcement wing and replacing
them with others would totally stall the works in the wing as it requires
more expertise and application rather than Knowledge and Technical
skills.

’ Normally the procedure adopted for posting an Engineer in
Enforcement wing is quite meticulous as all details pertaining to the
individual is analyzed by various officials before posting.

We fear that this procedure wasn'’t followed in this transfer leaving the very
purpose of the Enforcement wing being defeated; Board's revenue will take a dent
due to these transfers.

Hence we invite the attention of the respected Chairman cum Managing
Director in this matter praying to do the needful for making the Enforcement wing
function effectively as ever for the betterment of the Board please.

Thanking you, Sir,
Yours sincerely,

(V.S.SAMPATH KUMAR)
General Secretary.

Copy to the Inspector General of Police, Vigilance / TANGEDCO



